
Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 19, 2018 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Michael J. Donaroma, Chairman; Margaret E. Serpa and Arthur Smadbeck. Also 

present was Town Administrator James Hagerty.  

 

At 4:00pm Mr. Donaroma opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was a public 

hearing for a Change of Liquor License for the Square Rigger to change from an annual to a 

seasonal liquor license. Present was Jenny Dowd, Manager.  

 

Ms. Dowd explained that it was time to go seasonal.  

 

There being no public comment or correspondence, Mr. Donaroma closed the hearing.  

 

Ms. Serpa moved to approve the change. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous.  

 

Mr. Donaroma then recognized Ms. Janice Casey from the Meetinghouse Way neighborhood. She 

wanted an update on the phone pole situation.  

 

Mr. Hagerty responded that the town is just as frustrated as the neighbors. He gave a timeline of 

attempts to ask Eversource when they would start and the runaround he had received. He recently 

spoke with Dylan Fernandez about the situation and had received a call from Eversource saying 

the work would start the following week.  

 

Mr. Donaroma then recognized Harbormaster Charlie Blair.  

 

Mr. Blair stated that the Seastreak would like to make trips from New Bedford for Christmas in 

Edgartown. The Board has already approved the Hyline from Hyannis. Seastreak would like to do 

two trips a day for four days.  

 

Mr. Donaroma replied that the more visitors they have the better. He asked if docking would be 

an issue.  

 

Mr. Blair responded that they can make it work and it shouldn’t be a problem.  

 

Ms. Serpa moved to approve. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

The minutes of October 15
th
 and October 9

th
.  

 

To sign a mortgage item for Casey O’Connor who was awarded a 6
th
 Street Lot.  

 

The Teddy Bear Trot on December 9
th
.  

 

The State permit for the 20 Miler race in February.  

 

For the Firemen’s Association to use the Yellow House lawn for t-shirt sales at Christmas in 

Edgartown.  

 

For the Girl Scouts to have a cookie booth in the Mini Park at Christmas in Edgartown.  

 

To set a public hearing for a transfer of Liquor License for the Grill on Main for December 3
rd

 at 

4:05pm 

 

At 4:13 PM Ms. Serpa moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Michael J. Donaroma, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

 

__________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

Board of Selectmen 

 

 


